	PERMANENT MISSION OF BOSNIA AND HERZEGOVINA TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE AT GENEVA
	[image: image1.png]



	MISSION PERMANENT DE LA BOSNIE-HERZEGOVINE AUPRES DE L’OFFICE DES NATIONS UNIES A GENEVE



UN HUMAN RIGHTS COUNCIL
THE 30th SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP 

Consideration of the UPR Working Group on the Federal Republic of Germany
Geneva, 8th May 2018
Thank you Mr. President, 
Bosnia and Herzegovina welcomes the delegation of the Federal Republic of Germany to the third cycle of the UPR and thanks the head of delegation for the comprehensive presentation of the national report.  
My delegation commends the Federal Republic of Germany for its longstanding commitment to freedom and human rights. By having an excellent record in human rights protection and having in mind its active support in the work of the Human Rights Council, we are very pleased to see the Federal Republic of Germany serving in the Human Rights Council again.

We welcome the steps taken by the Federal Republic of Germany for the purpose of strengthening the foundation for protection of human rights, in particular that in line with the respective UPR recommendations of the second cycle, the Federal Republic of Germany ratified the Lanzarote Convention.
Bosnia and Herzegovina recommends the following:

· Signing and ratifying the Optional protocol to the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights;
· To accelerate the achievement of substantive gender equality, including measures to promote equal representation of men and women in decision-making positions.
I thank you Mr. President.
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